
SB 968 discussion on the floor tried to make the bill about suicide but 
that is not the mission of care advisory council.  Oregon’s public health 
system has failed miserably since March 13, 2020.  It is the bureaucracy 
that created the disaster.  Creating the SCAC along with working 
bureaucracies of OHA, DHS and ODE is not the answer.  Oregon Health 
Authority has been a disaster since its creation.  DHS has proven itself 
just as problematic.  OYA has gone backwards since overhaul by the 
former Governor.  The idea of adding the Deputy Superintendent of 
Public Instruction whom was just fired by the Governor seems the wrong 
directions as well.  More bureaucracy is not the answer.  
 


